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MIDWEST ELECTRIC POWER, INC., 
 
 Petitioner, 
 
 v. 
 
ILLINOIS ENVIRONMENTAL 
PROTECTION AGENCY, 
 
 Respondent. 
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) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 

 
 
 
 
     PCB 09-94 
     (Permit Appeal - Air) 
  

 
ORDER OF THE BOARD (by C.M. Santos): 
 

On April 23, 2009, Ameren Electric Generating Company; Electric Energy, Inc.; and 
Midwest Electric Power, Inc. (petitioners) asked the Board to review a March 19, 2009 
determination by the Illinois Environmental Protection Agency (IEPA).  In that determination, 
IEPA issued a Clean Air Act Permit Program (CAAPP) renewal permit to the electric generating 
station owned and operated by Midwest Electric Power, Inc. in Joppa, Massac County.1  On July 
23, 2009, the Board stayed the effectiveness of the contested permit conditions until final 
resolution of the appeal.  On October 16, 2014, the Board granted petitioners’ unopposed motion 
to strike Ameren Electric Generating Company as a party to this appeal.   

 
The parties have reached an agreement about the issues in the appeal, and petitioners 

received a final modified CAAPP permit issued on August 14, 2017.  On September 26, 2017, 
petitioners filed an unopposed motion for voluntary dismissal of this appeal.  The Board grants 
the motion, dismisses the appeal, and closes the docket. 
 

IT IS SO ORDERED. 
 

I, Don A. Brown, Clerk of the Illinois Pollution Control Board, certify that the Board 
adopted the above order on October 5, 2017, by a vote of 5-0 

 

 
Don A. Brown, Clerk 
Illinois Pollution Control Board 

                                                 
1  The petition for review states that “Midwest Electric Power, Inc. is a wholly owned subsidiary 
of Electric Energy, Inc.” 
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